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CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND WILDLIFE REPORT  
ON INSEASON ADJUSTMENTS FOR 2024 

The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) provides the following update 
regarding quillback rockfish and 2024 state inseason actions in the California recreational 
groundfish fishery. On February 12, 2024 as part of an emergency CDFW rulemaking regarding 
commercial groundfish fishing in state waters, new regulations were added that define the 20-
fathom boundary line using a series of connected waypoints along the mainland coast and 
offshore islands in California state waters. This new boundary line will be used in the 2024 
season and beyond. 

On March 26, 2024, the California Fish and Game Commission (CFGC) approved changes to the 
2024 groundfish season opening dates, fishing depths, and bag limits consistent with and 
complementary to those adopted by the Council at its March meeting. The CFGC also approved 
a requirement that a descending device be carried aboard any vessel taking or possessing any 
species of federal groundfish. A press release summarizing the CFGC decision was issued on 
3/27/2024 and is included in Appendix 1. 

https://wildlife.ca.gov/Notices/Regulations/federalgroundfish
https://wildlife.ca.gov/Conservation/Marine/Groundfish#287201301-20-fm-line
https://wildlife.ca.gov/Conservation/Marine/Groundfish#287201301-20-fm-line
https://wildlife.ca.gov/News/Archive/california-fish-and-game-commission-adopts-2024-groundfish-regulations#gsc.tab=0
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Appendix 1:  
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